
Tulsa Metropolitan Area 
Planning Commission 

Preliminary Plat Extension Staff Report 

Hearing Date: April 17th, 2024
Prepared by: Austin Chapman 

achapman@cityoftulsa.org 
918-596-7597

Owner and Applicant Information 
Applicant: Nathalie Cornett 

Property Owner: Saint Francis Health system 

Property Location 
Northeast corner of East 91st Street South and 
Highway 169   

Location within the City of Tulsa 
(shown with City Council districts) 

Request Summary 
Applicant is requesting an extension of the preliminary plat 
approval for a new subdivision named Saint Francis Hospital 
South. Applicant has made substantial progress completing 
the IDP work needed for final approval of the plat. All 
infrastructure work is expected to be complete by early fall 
of 2024.  

Preliminary plat was approved by TMAPC on April 6th, 2022. 

Tract Size: ±40.93 acres 

Zoning 
Existing Zoning: CO\PUD-586-A 
Existing Overlays: None 

Use 
Current Use: Hospital 

Case History: 
Item was continued from the April 3rd TMAPC Hearing to 
correct a noticing deficiency. 

Elected Representatives 
City Council: District 7, Lori Decter-Wright 
County Commission: District 3, Kelley Dunkerley 

Public Notice Required 
Mailed Notice to adjacent property owners a 
minimum of 10 days in advance

Staff Recommendation 
Staff recommends approval of the extension for an 
additional 1-year period. 
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